

Ronald D. Leonhardt

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Sean A. Raffaelli, Agent DLR, Inc. 6630 Hill Ridge Greendale, WI 53129

Dear Mr. Raffaelli:

This is to notify you that on September 11, 2007 the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application as agent for a Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) license for the premises at 2601 West State Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin be approved with a sixty (60) day suspension. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon a police report.

On September 14, 2007, you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) license in which the Committee recommended that your renewal application be approved with a sixty (60) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of September 25, 2007 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, nor did you file written objections to the report of the Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation by a vote of fourteen (14) ayes and one (1) excused to renew the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) license for the licensed premises at 2601 West State Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin ("Rickey's On State") with a sixty (60) day suspension.

Said suspension is to be in effect between the date of the Common Council action on September 25, 2007 and midnight November 23, 2007.

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

MPD License Investigation Unit

CCF 070402



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Cierk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Marco A. Tapia 9236 West Mitchell Street West Allis, WI 53214

Dear Mr. Tapia:

This is to notify you that on September 11, 2007 the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license be approved with a ninety (90) day suspension based upon a police report.

On September 14, 2007 you were sent a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that your renewal application be approved with a ninety (90) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of September 25, 2007 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear nor did you file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council approved the recommendation of the Licenses Committee by a vote of fourteen (14) Ayes and one (1) Excused to approve your license with a ninety (90) day suspension based on a police report and neighborhood objections.

Said suspension is to be in effect from the date of the Common Council meeting of September 25, 2007 through midnight December 23, 2007.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

License Division

**MPD** 

CCF 070402



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

**Jim Owczarski** Deputy City Cierk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Sergio Martinez and Erasmo Martinez Morales 2374 S. 17<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Martinez and Mr. Martinez Morales:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Junk Collector Truck partnership license for the premises at 2374 S. 17<sup>th</sup> St. ("Martinez Collectors") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall. Per s. 92-3-7-a, Milw. Code of Ordinances, you may not reapply for a junk collector trunk license for one year after the date of denial.

Sincerety

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Cierk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Michael Kochanski 10274 W. Tower Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53224

Dear Mr. Kochanski:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern and Instrumental Music license for the premises at 8741 N. Granville Rd. ("Granville Pub") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

William Rucker 6809 N. 60<sup>th</sup> St., #5 Milwaukee, WI 53223

Dear Mr. Rucker:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Junk Collector Truck license for the premises at 6809 N. 60<sup>th</sup> St. ("U-Call Haul") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall. Per s. 92-3-7-a, Milw. Code of Ordinances, you may not reapply for a junk collector trunk license for one year after the date of denial.

i Ì

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Stephen Fells 4967 N. Teutonia Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Mr. Fells:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your request setting forth a change of circumstances for the premises at 4965 N. Teutonia Ave. ("Stephen Snacks & Foods") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon a lack of sufficient proof that a change in circumstance had occurred.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your request. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your request.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Cierk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Kanwar Gill 1703 S. 115<sup>th</sup> Ct., #8 West Allis, WI 53214

Dear Mr. Gill:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt license for the premises at 1845 W. Burleigh St. ("Osho Liquor & Food Mart") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon concentration of existing alcohol establishments in the area of 1845 W. Burleigh St.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

Sincerer

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Cettery Gardner 3736 N. 3<sup>rd</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Mr. Gardner:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license be granted and your application for a Tavern Dance license be held to the call of the chair for the premises at 3751 N. Teutonia Ave. ("Shananigans").

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and granted your Class "B" Tavern application.

You will be notified when your Tavern Dance application is scheduled before the Licenses Committee.

Smeerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Bessie Williams 4873 N. 67<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53218

Dear Ms. Williams:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance license for the premises at 3716 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. ("Tiny's Love Nest") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon the police report and the concentration of existing alcohol establishments in the area of 3716 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division



Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

September 25, 2007

Harvey Bentrup, III 1614 N. Farwell Ave. #207 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Bentrup:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007 the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Bartender license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007 the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: Common Council/City Clerk's Office - License Division

File070402



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

September 25, 2007

Jose Del Valle 2538 S. 11<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Del Valle:

This is to notify you that on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Junk Collector Truck license for the premises at 2538 S. 11<sup>th</sup> St. ("Jose Del Valle Recycling") be denied. The Committee made such recommendation based upon the police report, a copy of which was provided to you along with the notice of the hearing.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an affidavit for refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall. Per s. 92-3-7-a, Milw. Code of Ordinances, you may not reapply for a junk collector trunk license for one year after the date of denial.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division